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MAY 2019
Well we are all still waiting for Mother Nature to warm up,  help get rid of the last snow, and grow some grass.  Hopefully the clubhouse and course will be open by the May long weekend.  

The clubhouse power, heat and water have been turned on.  The Clubhouse staff will be in this week doing training and getting the clubhouse ready.  Mitch Rajchevich has been hired as the Clubhouse Supervisor.  Vicki Taphorn, Carole Rivest and Markus Luomala will be staffing the pro shop.  

Sylvie Cormier has been contracted to operate the Canteen/Kitchen and to supply food services for the season.  Further details about the hours of operation will be provided in the near future.  

The course appears to be wintered reasonably well over the winter, including the greens. Jay Bailey and Mike Gillis have been working for a couple of weeks  preparing equipment for use this season.  Adam Rodak, Victor Marszowski and Clutch Copetti will be working on the course starting today.  Les Kristjanson will be working on weekends, and will return to his full time position once he is finished at the high school.  Les Barrett will continue to help out with the mechanical repairs. We are waiting to hear about possible wage subsidies for some other possible employees.
Our Trillium grant application through the Municipality was not successful, so the Club has entered into a lease to buy option for the fairway mower that we rented last season.
Greenstone Gold will not be doing any work on the course this year.  Their Board will be meeting in December to make a decision on whether to proceed with the mine or to not.  Either way this could be the last year to play on the Furber Nine of the golf course, this will all depend on the club’s financial position at the end of the season.
At the general meeting held a couple of weeks ago a few individuals expressed interest in helping out with the Men’s Club.  However at this point,  no one has come forward with a concrete plan to form a committee to organize and run Men’s Club activities (mens’ nights, club tournaments, invitational tournaments) so the only confirmed men’s event at this point is Golf for Gold which is being organized by Frank Hildebrandt.  If anyone is interested in coordinating the Men’s Club or being part of a committee, please contact Dick Mannisto as soon as possible.  If there is no Men’s Club, this will have a major effect on club revenue which will put the future operation of the whole club in jeopardy.
The Fundraising committee is once again putting on a Dinner/Auction on Saturday, May 25th at the club  (prime rib or chicken dinner, silent auction, dessert auction, tee pluck, raffles).  Please support this event and the club.  Tickets are available in Geraldton and Longlac.  All proceeds go towards the operation of the golf club.

See you hopefully at the club in the near future!
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